Twenty Ninth Sunday in Ordinary Time         
                                   October 18, 2015 
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For the Son of Man came not to be served but to serve, and to give his life a ransom for many.  (Mark 10:45)

WELCOME TO

THE PARISH UNIT OF

ST. BERNARD’S (Moncton)

SAINT VINCENT (Sackville)

SAINT CLEMENT (Port Elgin)

        & SAINT BARTHOLOMEW (Melrose)
St. Bernard’s: Thursday @ 9:30 AM, Saturday @ 4:00 PM Sunday @ 11:00 AM 

St. Vincent: Sunday @ 9:00 AM

St. Clement's & St. Bartholomew's: Saturday @ 7 PM (alternating)
Priest is available for Confessions prior to Saturday Mass upon request.

PASTORAL MINISTRY TEAM:
Priest Moderator: Rev. Allison S. Carroll            Social Justice:  Claudia McCloskey 

Assistant:  (part-time) Rev. Charles Broderick   Catechetics:  Lorella Dunnett
Liturgy: Rick Shaw, Deb Gillespie                Adult Faith:  Dr. Andrew Wilson
STAFF:
Secretary: Darlene McGraw, sbhf@rogers.com                  Custodian:  Michel Saulnier

Bookkeeper:  Barb Bowes, stbacct@rogers.com   
           Facilities Manager: Mike Murphy 

Catechetical Coordinator:  Lorella Dunnett, lorella_st.bernards@hotmail.com 
OFFICE: 43 Botsford St. Moncton, NB E1C 4W9 Phone 857-0425 Fax 857-9565 

Web Site:  www.stbernardschurch.ca
Monday to Friday: 9 AM–12 PM & 1–4 PM  
Mass Intentions for this Week
Weds. 
Oct. 21st @ 11:00 AM—late Urbain LeBlanc


Al & Winnie Belliveau
Thurs.
Oct. 22nd@   9:30 AM—anniv. late Richard MacDonald

Family
Sat.
Oct. 24th @   4:00 PM—anniv. late Minnie Burnett

Ross & Sharon Burnett
Sun. 
Oct. 25th @ 11:00 AM—anniv. late Gordon Montford

Family
OFFERINGS from October 10th & 11th, 2015
Regular Envelopes $  6,471.00 Loose $ 975.55  Karing Kitchen $ 162.80
Capital Expenditure $ 2,247.00  Needy Fund $ 150.00  Refugee Crisis $ 460.00 
Religious Education $ 10.00 Needs of Canadian Church $ 75.00 
Donations 175.00 All Soul's Day $ 40.00
Thank you for your generous and continued support! 
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MARK YOUR CALENDARS
· Carmelites - 3rd Tuesday of the Month @ 7 PM
· RCIA - Wednesdays @ 7 PM 
· Circle of Friends - Thursday mornings after Mass
· Next CWL Craft Group - Tuesday, Oct. 20, 1-3 PM - Church Hall 
· Baptism Preparation - Tuesday, Nov. 3 & 10
· Marriage Formation Course - Oct. 21, 28, Nov. 4
· Bible Presentation - level 4, Sunday, Oct. 18 @ 11 AM Mass
· Sacrament of the Sick - Wednesday, Oct. 21 @ 11 AM at St. Bernard's

· Birthright Flower Day - Oct. 24/25 (see note in bulletin)
· Next Baptisms - Sunday, Oct. 25 @ 2 PM

· CWL White Ribbon Campaign - Oct. 31/Nov. 1 (see note in bulletin)
· Mass of the Deceased -  Nov.4, 2015 @ 7 PM

· CWL Holly Tea - Saturday, Nov. 7 - see note in bulletin
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Help us keep the air we share healthy & fragrance free.

St. Bernard's Parish encourages all users of our place of worship, meeting rooms and parish office to refrain from using scents.  
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Ecclesiastes 3…Under every season there is a time…A TIME TO HEAL…we remember in our prayers  those who are sick...

Sandra Cluney, Carmelle Mahoney, 
 Diane Caissie, Terry Doyle, Sharon Fox, and Rachel Bourgeois.
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Massive Displacement

Syrians are now the largest refugee population n the work. aemen




A TIME TO MOURN…our sincere sympathies to the families of:
Diane Geddes, sister of Pam Breau, Bernice Skanes, and
Kierra Dawe, daughter of Brad & Melissa
and to all those who mourn the loss of a loved one...
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Lions recycle for Sight - Changing Lives, One Pair at a Time
Used eyeglasses are recycled, cleaned, sorted by prescription strength, then packaged and  distributed to people in need in developing countries where they will have the greatest impact.  A Lions Recycle for Sight box will be at the main entrance of the church for you to drop off unwanted eyeglasses.
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An open letter to Canadian Catholics by Archbishop Paul-André Durocher, president of the Canadian Conference of Catholic Bishop" (CCCB) "Responding as Catholics to the refugee crisis" is available in the news section of the Archdiocese of Moncton's website: diomoncton.ca  Bishop Durocher offers 7 suggestions on what we can do to help in this tragic, overwhelming and complex problem.  Those wishing to make a financial donation may do so through the parish, cheques made payable to St. Bernard's.  The Government of Canada will match all donations received before December 31, 2015.
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Offices of Faith Development, Liturgy

& Youth Faith Development
Contact information:
Ellen - 857-9952 or ellen.diocesemoncton@gmail.com
Trevor - 857-4879 or trevord.diocese@gmail.com                                       Deb at liturgymoncton@gmail.com
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Books for Breakfast:  
Our postponed young adults book discussion of "A Prayer for Owen Meany" by John Irving will take place at 10 AM Sat., Oct. 24th at Café Codiac (666 St. George Blvd., Moncton).  Please register with Trevor. 

Theology on Tap:  Join us for our next Theology on Tap for young adults (19-39) on Mon., Nov. 2nd.  We will be meeting at Five Bridges (121 Pine Glen Rd, Riverview) 7 PM and our guest speaker will be Deb Gillespie from the Diocesan Liturgy Office.  Nov. 2nd is All Souls Day, and we will be talking about Rituals around Death and Dying.   Please register with Trevor.

Projects to tour:  Local artists have completed and handed in their art projects inspired by Pope Francis' apostolic exhortation The Joy Of The Gospel. These projects will be on display before and after weekend masses in the following parishes: Holy Family (Moncton) Sat., Oct. 24th; Immaculate Heart Of Mary (Riverview) Sun., Oct. 25th; St. Vincent's (Sackville) Nov. 1st; Saint Ann (Elsipogtog) Sun., Nov. 8th; St. Augustine's (Moncton) Sat., Nov. 14th; and St. Bernard's (Moncton) Thurs., Nov. 19th.  
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Calling all Catechists!:  Do you accompany or lead children in their faith formation?  Do you accompany those who are preparing to enter the Church as a sponsor or catechist?  Do you journey with couples who are about to be married?  Are you interested in knowing how God is working in your life?  Are you yearning to deepen your relationship with Jesus?   Then join us on Sat., Nov. 7th, 9 AM - 4:30 PM at Holy Family Church Hall, Falkland St., Moncton where you will have the opportunity to choose 4 of 8 workshops on topics such as: mercy, joy, Christmas & Easter, Jesus as teacher, care of the earth, RCIA, sharing the Good News and Eucharist.  We’ll even feed you!  Further info. is available on the diocesan website www.diocesemoncton.ca or contact Ellen or Trevor. Pre-registration is necessary by Nov. 4th.  
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“Responsible citizenship is a virtue, and participation in political life is a moral obligation…” Evangelii Gaudium (The Joy of the Gospel), paragraph #220
The Moncton Employment and Training Services Parents’ Group are holding their annual bridge and card party luncheon on Wednesday, October 21st at 12 noon at Holy Family Church Hall, Falkland St.  For reservation phone    382-1152   or 386-6509.     
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 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1COMMUNAL CELEBRATION OF THE SACRAMENT OF THE 

ANOINTING OF THE SICK
The Sacrament of Anointing of the Sick, with Mass, will be held at St. Bernard's on Wednesday, October 21st  at 11 AM.  All who are sick, elderly, facing surgery, or seeking the gift of God’s healing are welcome to participate.  The whole community is invited to join in prayer for those who are sick and for their caregivers.
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Book of the Faithful Departed
Traditionally, during the month of November, we remember and pray for, in a special way, all our deceased loved ones.  
The Church encourages you to continue this tradition by entering the names of those dear to you in the BOOK OF THE FAITHFUL DEPARTED. 
If your loved ones’ names were already entered in the book in previous years, they are still in the book and will be prayed for during our liturgies.
This book will be placed at the back of the church for the whole month of November.  We invite you, if you wish, to enter the names of those members of your family or friends who you would like to be remembered and prayed for by our church.
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St. Bernard's Mass of the Deceased
All parishioners are invited and encouraged to attend the 
Mass of the Deceased on Wed., Nov, 04th at 7 PM
It is an important time to come together as a Parish Community to remember & honor the memory of all those who have died in the past year. Also, to show our support to those who have lost a loved one.
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Federal Elections
Prior to a federal election, it is good to remember our responsibility to vote according to our conscience. The Catholic Church teaches that exercising our right to vote in a democratic election is a privilege that carries with it a moral responsibility. As Catholic women and men, we have an obligation to inform ourselves on the issues and on the positions taken by those who are presenting themselves as candidates. This is especially true when a question of strong moral consequence becomes an issue in an election.  A carefully considered evaluation of the issues, the candidates and their stances on the issues should play an important part in exercising the privilege of voting.
Faith Development at St. Bernard's
If you have not registered your child for Catechism yet you may do so by contacting Lorella Dunnett,  the Catechetical Coordinator, @ 857-0425 or by email lorella_st.bernards@hotmail.com
Catechism Schedule from September- December 2015
(Class times are either @ 9:30 AM or 12:15 PM)
October 18, November 1, 15, & 29, 
December 13  & December 20 - Advent Celebrations
December 27  & January 3rd there are no gatherings. Classes resume on Jan. 10
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In order to catechize our children we are still in need of catechists for the following groups:  9:30-10:45 AM Year 7 and 12:15-1:30 PM Years 4,5,6 and 7.  We will need help from our parish community.  If you are interested in being part of this wonderful ministry and helping our children as they journey in faith, please contact me. 
 Thank you...Lorella Dunnett
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Congratulations to St. Bernard's Year Four Catechism class as they receive their Bibles this weekend on Sunday, October 18th @ 11 AM Mass
May they be inspired by the Holy Spirit to read and develop a  love for God's Word. 
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Birthright Flower Day:  Birthright is an emergency pregnancy service that lovingly cares for any girl or woman.  who is distressed by an unplanned pregnancy. At Birthright she is listened to, calmed encouraged, and offered practical help and ongoing support so that instead of feeling  pressured to have an abortion, she can more easily make positive choices for herself and her baby. Volunteers care for the unborn child by caring for his or her mother.  Birthright’s annual “Flower Day” fundraiser will be held after the liturgies at St. Bernard’s and St. Vincent’s on the weekend of  October 24th, 25th.   Carnations will be distributed at the doors. All donations are appreciated and income tax receipts are available for donations of $5 or more.  Thank you for your support.
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 “United in Love… Let us go to serve!”  Today, in all the parishes of the world, in Africa, Asia, Oceania, America and Europe, we celebrate World Mission Sunday. It is the Sunday of solidarity and sharing with our poorest brothers and sisters of the Universal Church. Today, we celebrate our vocation as missionaries sent to proclaim the Good News. For the 1250 dioceses which are still under the responsibility of the Congregation for the Evangelization of Peoples, let us be generous so that they can achieve their pastoral projects for the poorest people. They are part of the more than 6,000 projects that are supported through this unique collection. Thank you very much for your generosity!

[image: image22.jpg]Scents



[image: image23.jpg]


[image: image24.jpg]<‘§>?+

OUR FAITHFLIL

',@@



 

St. Bernard's Catholic Women’s League Holly Tea & Sale
The annual St. Bernard's Catholic Women’s League Holly Tea & Sale will be held on Saturday, Nov. 7th,  2 - 4 PM in the church hall, 43 Botsford St.  There will be a bake table, craft table, white elephant table & door prizes.  Tickets $10/adult & $3.50 for children (under 12).  Tickets are available at the door, parish office or by calling Donna Shaw @ 382-0503 or Norma Gibson at 855-8236.  Parishioners wishing to donate sweets for the tea or baked goods & crafts for the sale can do so.  All donations are gratefully appreciated by our Council. Our Holly Tea has been a long-standing tradition at St. Bernard’s dating back to the early 1950’s and we thank all parishioners for their continued support of all CWL activities and events.   
CWL - Cheques for Membership fees - make payable to St. Bernard's CWL
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The Moncton Diocesan Council of the Catholic Women's League will hold their fall workshop at Our Lady of Loretto church in Lakeburn on Sat., Oct. 24th. Registration is $6 - begins at 9 AM. Tea, coffee, juice and muffins will be available at 9 AM, but you are asked to bring your own brown-bag lunch (tea & coffee provided). To register, call Louise Ongo, 859-7306 by Oct. 20th
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Celebration Marking the Year of Consecrated Life:  Pope Francis has dedicated 2015 to be the Year of Consecrated Life.  Along with the visit of St. Brother André Bessette's relics, our diocesan Church would like to acknowledge the work done by men and women religious from all parts of the diocese.  Each one of them has responded to God's call by saying "Yes" to following Christ and by living out the charisms of their community founders.  We would like to extend our appreciation for their testimony of faith and love in God, expressed through their involvement in education, healthcare and parish initiatives in our diocese.  On Wed., 
Oct. 28th at 7 PM, we will gather at Our Lady of the Assumption Cathedral to celebrate and give thanks for their contributions past and present to the Archdiocese of Moncton.
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Arrival of St. Brother André Bessette's Relics:  St. Brother André’s relics will be in the diocese from Oct. 21st - 28th.  All of our Christian faithful are invited to gather and venerate the relics of this Canadian saint. The reliquary contains a piece of his heart, contained in a glass vial resting on dark red fabric; golden medallions representing his profile on one side and Saint Joseph’s Oratory on the other; stones from Mount Royal. All of these are displayed on a piece of the same mahogany wood used to decorate the basilica.  On Tuesday, Oct. 27th Immaculate Heart of Mary Church will receive the reliquary at a Celebration of Welcome at 2 PM.  Following the celebration, there will be time for silent prayer and veneration.  Eucharist will be celebrated at 7 PM.  The visit of the reliquary is a time for prayerful and joyful celebration with others in our diocesan faith Community.
